At An Audit / Workshop Meeting

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 25th day of June 2008

Roll Call:                        Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                             George A. Woolsey, Councilman

Derek N. Benedict, Councilman                                         

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman



                 Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:                  Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                         Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk




     Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh                

     James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

Meeting called to order at 7:08 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL


The responses to the roll call appear above.

2.         PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG AND MOMENT OF SILENCE

   The Pledge was led by Darrell Benedict, Town Highway Superintendent.

3. 
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

   The following items were added to the agenda:


New 16.   JUSTICE COURT:  Two Full Time Clerks

   New 17.   TOWN HISTORIAN:  Removal of Historic Rock in Algonquin Park

   Delete 15B.

   Adjournment now becomes number 18.

4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT   
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount of $722,771.89. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.    
5. INSURANCE PROPOSAL: William A. Smith and Sons 

Supervisor Booth invited Cathy Smith McCarty, CIC, CPCU, and Executive Vice President for William A. Smith & Son, to come before the Board. The Board asked Ms. McCarty for references from Travelers and US Specialty Insurance Company at the Special Meeting held on June 16, 2008. Travelers said they could not provide a list due to their confidentiality policy. US Specialty did provide a list of insured clients in other states. The Board also asked Ms. McCarty to inquire as to whether NYMIR would consider reducing its deductibles from $50,000.00 to $25,000.00, which they did without a change in price. Travelers does offer dam coverage up to $15,000,000.00 under an umbrella policy to the Town and NYMIR does not. If US Specialty has a $25,000.00 deductible, $10,000.00 would have to be added to the bottom line and there would be an increase of $1,000.00 to the policy due to their fireworks exclusion. The Travelers policy  states that the Town has to monitor the seepage from the dam regularly and keep written records. They also have the one million supplement for sexual abuse, which the other two companies do not offer.
Councilman Piaquadio has a concern that if the Town goes with Travelers or US Specialty and then next year they decide not to insure municipalities, the Town would  have to buy back into NYMIR.
Councilwoman Greene has a concern with the Town of Newburgh being the first Town to be insured by Travelers by New York State. She said New York State is a diversified 
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State and after one year they may decide they do not want to insure Towns in New York State.  

Councilman Woolsey asked Ms. McCarty what it would cost the Town if they choose a different provider for this year and then wanted to go back to NYMIR next year. 
Ms. McCarty said NYMIR would charge twenty percent of the premium that was quoted for that year. She then said that Travelers and US Specialty are A plus carriers. 
Councilman Benedict asked for Ms. McCarty’s opinion.

Ms. McCarty said the Town has been with NYMIR for 5 years, the handling of claims has been good, they are consistent, and have come down with their fee for the last two years. The strong point for Travelers is that they are providing fifteen million dollars for dam coverage. The other two carriers are not.  

Councilman Woolsey mentioned that NYMIR insured the Town when no other insurance company would.

Councilwoman Greene said that NYMIR came down about $70,000.00 in the amount of their policy from last year, and the year before they came down about $60,000.00. 
It was the overall decision of the Board to have NYMIR as the municipal insurance carrier for the Town.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to renew the Town’s municipal insurance policy with NYMIR at a yearly rate of $412,739.55. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
DISCUSSION: Councilman Benedict said he was happy that the Town had three insurance carriers to choose from. Councilman Woolsey said he would have seriously considered Travelers if they had provided a list of municipalities they insured.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

6. CHADWICK LAKE WATER FILTRATION MANGANESE STUDY:  
O’Brien and Gere

James Osborne said as per the Board’s request he solicited another proposal from O’Brien & Gere. Richard Gell is here to present the proposal to the Board and answer questions. 
Richard Gell, PE, from O’Brien & Gere, came before the Board to make a presentation about the Chadwick Lake Water Filtration Manganese study. He said that O’Brien & Gere have been in the water business for over sixty years and they have corporate headquarters located in Syracuse, Albany, Westchester County and throughout the east coast. They have presented Mr. Osborne with a wastewater treatment study and are ready to present a final version to the Board. They have done many manganese water treatment studies in New York State. They have learned manganese can be problematic and problems can result through operational issues or through raw water use. O’Brien & Gere have gone through the studies that have been done for the Town and have come to the conclusion that a conservative approach to deal with the manganese of using a high proven technology is the appropriate direction to take. This approach would gather background data and set the parameters of a design for the final facility. This is important because the risks are high and it has to be right. They want to go through the pilot phase of taking the traditional green sand technology, which has been used extensively with ground water supplies where manganese levels are high. They would apply this technology to the surface water supply at higher rates and would use a new synthetic 
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material that would be applied after the filters. This would allow the treatment to be done seasonally and less expensively.   
Mr. Osborne said there are two options; the first is to take the manganese out before it enters the plant, which is what Sterns and Wheler has proposed or the second is to put the treatment process at the end of the water treatment, which gives the Town the benefit of taking incremental amounts of manganese out in the sedimentation stage and in the filters. When the water reaches the green sand filtration, the lowest amount of manganese levels are being treated. This method will extend the life of the green sand filters and allow the Town to use a high rate application. Traditional green sand filters are loaded at a rate of two gallons per minute per square foot. The new synthetic materials are introduced at a higher rate of ten gallons per minute per square foot. This treatment will shrink the size of filters required and a polishing step for when the manganese is high or low. This will also lower the capital cost for the treating of the manganese.  
Councilman Woolsey asked Mr. Gell if this process of manganese treatment has worked for other Towns.. 

Mr. Gell said it has.

Councilwoman Greene asked if this process has any effect on the taste of the water.

Mr. Gell said the green sand treatment does not have an effect on the taste.

Councilman Piaquadio asked if the Town could have a budget price on the minimum and maximum amount on the solution.

Mr. Gell said they are going to look at filter options that will cut the size of the filters in half. They also want to see if the filters can be put after the existing pumps, which will eliminate all repumping. If he would give the Board an amount today for the cost it would be an extremely wide range. 

Councilman Piaquadio said if the Town can not afford the solution he does not see the point of the study. 

Mr. Osborne said in order to minimize the size of the Delaware Aqueduct Filter Plant it was strongly suggested that Chadwick Lake be treated for the Town’s two million gallons per day increase during summer demands. If the Town does not treat Chadwick Lake, the Delaware Aqueduct Filter Plant will have to be increased to meet summer demands at a cost of $1,000.00 per million gallons. The Chadwick Lake water is free. It is a benefit to the Town to use Chadwick Lake in the summer.   
Councilwoman Greene said the Town has spent a lot of money to try to solve the manganese problem at Chadwick Lake and still doesn’t have a solution. She asked Mr. Gell if he can give her a guarantee that this solution will work. 

Mr. Gell said O’Brien & Gere are prepared to give whatever guarantees they can give. 
This method is the most reliable way to remove manganese.

Councilman Woolsey asked Mr. Gell if he had a list of successes.

Mr. Gell said he did and a list is in the back of their package.

Mr. Osborne said this proposal does not include the design. He also said that this is the time when the manganese level is high and the studies should be done now in order to design the system properly.   
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Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, asked what happens if the pilot testing does not yield a conclusion that this particular option will adequately address the manganese problem. Then the Town will have other technologies to investigate but essentially that testing will involve an additional expenditure of funds next season. 

Mr. Gell said they are not concerned that the green sand will not work at a conventional location; it would just be more expensive. 
Mr. Taylor asked what the alternatives were other than green sand. 

Mr. Gell said there are a whole host of pretreatment options but it is their belief that they are risky because the Town can not control the water quality in the reservoir. The other issue is within the treatment plant process. The treatment plant would be removing natural organic contaminants from the water using a coagulation process. In order for this to work well it has to operate at a low PH rate, the material has to settle out to the bottom of a sedimentation basin and then be removed periodically. This operation is not perfect. 

It was the overall decision of the Board to have Mr. Osborne talk to other municipalities that have this system and bring the information back to the Audit meeting on July 9th. 

7.        
REZONING:   M & M Keane Property 
Supervisor Booth said this has been in front of the Board previously and is for the rezoning of the property located partly on Firemen’s Field on Route 9W in Middle Hope. The Board asked the applicant to make arrangements with the Middle Hope Fire Department for an easement.

Patricia Brooks, of Brooks & Brooks P.C. Land Surveyors and Land Planners, came forward and said there was an existing easement on the private roadway known as Pavilion Drive. There were members of the Fire Department present at that meeting and they said there were some concerns. Since then Ms. Brooks and her client have met several times with the Fire Board. The attorney for the applicant has prepared the right-of-way and a maintenance agreement that is currently being reviewed by the Fire Department. The issues were with the safety of the construction vehicles going back and forth on the bridge. She said the reason for the rezoning is that the zone line between the Business District and the Residential District is 500 feet from the parcel of Route 9W. Michael Keane, owner of the property has his existing residence and the corporate residence both located in the business zone. His desire is to subdivide his property to enable his son-in-law and daughter to build a house. The property has to be in the proper zone in order to be subdivided and was first in front of the Board in 2006.
Mark Taylor said the Board wants confirmation from Mr. Canfield, Secretary for the Middle Hope Fire District, before a moving forward. Once a confirmation is received the Board has to determine whether the Town’s Planners should be involved in preparing any of the documents in connection with the zone change and the environmental assessment. If that is the case a cost estimate will be drawn up and the money will be put into escrow. 
Ms. Brooks said she will prepare a metes and bounds description.

Councilman Woolsey said he wants a letter from Scott Corkery who asked to be included in the rezoning. 
Ms. Brooks said Mr. Keane will maintain an insurance rider to cover the existing bridge should any damage occur during construction on the proposed new subdivision lots. 

Councilwoman Greene asked for a letter from Edward Mills, President of the Fire Company, stating they have no objection.
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Ms. Brooks said at this time she needs to get confirmation from Mr. Canfield and Mr. Mills from the Middlehope Fire Department. She will ask Mr. Corkery for a letter of agreement and she will prepare a metes and bounds description of the area to be included in the district.  

At this time the Board addressed item 13C.

13 C. 
Local Law Overlay District for Heavy Equipment / Recreational Vehicle 
Mark Taylor said Mr. Philip Greer, Licensed Real Estate Salesperson for Century 21, is appearing before the Board on behalf of Taylor Equipment. They wish to relocate their heavy equipment sales service rental business to a site on Route 9W. There are currently no provisions in the Town’s Code with respect to these uses. Taylor Equipment went in front of the Planning Board and they indicated that Taylor Equipment could not proceed without an application because Code does not permit it. The Board determined that the Town’s Planning Consultants should prepare a proposal for the Route 9W Corridor Overlay District. This would allow B zoned property in that corridor for this use.  Saccardi & Schiff drafted a Local Law which would establish this Overlay District and is subject to Planning Board approval. The Local Law includes various setbacks plus other regulations that apply as well as a definition of the uses covered and special regulation for the use. In this case, the Overlay pertains to recreation vehicles, sales services and repairs that were proposed in the comprehensive plan. This Local Law would allow both uses within this overlay; the minimum requirements are as follows: a lot area of 20,000 square feet, lot width 100 feet, lot depth 150 feet, front yard 60 feet, rear yard 30 feet, side yard 15 feet, both side yards 30 feet, lot building coverage 40/50 %, building height 35 feet and lot surface coverage 80%. There will be a 100 foot buffer width from residential uses in the buffer tables in the Code.

Councilman Woolsey asked Mark Taylor how this compares to the other buffers the Town has established.
Mark Taylor said it may be more uses than other B Districts have. He said Mr. Greer and Saccardi & Schiff raised concerns with respect to the site being divided between the B District and the neighboring AR District. In this case, if the boundaries of the overlay are drawn conterminous with the B District, they could not use the back of the property except for the thirty feet adjustment for their particular use. There are a couple of ways to address these concerns; the first would be to modify the boundary in that area so that it would cover the AR District of this particular lot as well as the B District. The other method would be to state in the text that those properties in the B District that are in more than one district are entitled to use their entire site for the allowed use in the overlay and would be the simpler approach. 

Councilwoman Greene asked how large the parcel was.

Mr. Greer said it was 3.7 acres. 

Supervisor Booth suggested putting the whole parcel in the text. 
Councilwoman Greene agreed with rezoning the whole property but suggested putting in a heavy buffer of trees and greens. 

Councilman Woolsey has a concern that the neighboring house, which sits on top of the hill would look down on the equipment. 

It was the overall decision of the Board to go and look at the property to see how the rezoning would affect the neighboring house. 
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Councilman Piaquadio asked how the tax base was set on a property that is in both the B District and the AR District. He wanted to be assured that the Assessor had the correct boundary lines listed. 
The Board is going to talk to Michael Fogarty, Assessor for the Town, to discuss the boundaries that are listed for this property. 
Mark Taylor said the lot area requirement that Saccardi & Schiff put into their proposal was 20,000 square feet. This applicant has the parcel listed as three acres. The Board could establish a larger minimum size requirement for these uses without affecting this rezoning. Mr. Taylor said another note to consider is this particular applicant’s proposal has an accessory building listed that does not meet the requirement of the current zoning. If they want to use this building, they would have to obtain a variance.
Mr. Greer said the applicant would use this building for a showroom, office space, or for a parts counter.  

Supervisor Booth said the Board will go and look at this property and it will be put back on the agenda for the July 9, 2008 meeting. 

The Board went back to item # 8 on the agenda at this time. 

8.
COMMUNITY BLOCK GRANT



Supervisor Booth said Thomas Dubetsky, Public Safety Officer, is submitting a proposal for the removal of a building commonly known as Mary’s Hideaway. Supervisor Booth said because of the asbestos abatement and the quoted price of $35,000.00 for demolition, the Town is going to apply for the 2008 Community Block Grant. A Public Hearing is needed for the removal of the building and the application for this grant has to be in by the end of the month. The Board members all agreed to set a Public Hearing date of July 9, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. This Public Hearing will be advertised in both Spanish and English.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to set a Public Hearing for the Community Block Grant for July 9, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

9.
POLICE:  Interviewing of Officers

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated June 19, 2008, submitted by Charles Kehoe, Chief of Police, to interview for three Police Officers on July 8, 2008 starting at 9:30 a.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

10.
HIGHWAY:


A.
Hiring of Laborers

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request dated June 20, 2008, submitted by Roseanne Smith, Administrative Assistant, to appoint Nicholas D. Luciano, Craig M. Marti, Jr. and Jamie D. Mickle as full time laborers. They will all have a start date of July 3, 2008 at a pay rate of $11.9337 per hour as per the CSEA Contract. The funds are available in account 5110.100. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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B.
Outstanding Vouchers MHE

Supervisor Booth said McGoey, Hauser and Edsall Consulting Engineers, P.C. has notified Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, with regard to three outstanding invoices. He said the Accounting Office is rejecting the vouchers because the total amounts do not agree with the amounts that have been approved by the Town Board. 

Councilman Piaquadio said that McGoey, Hauser and Edsall made a presentation at one of the Audit Meetings and at that meeting it was decided that the Highway Department did not have enough money in their 2007 budget to move forward with the GIS system. The Board discussed putting the funds in the Highway’s 2008 budget as a line item. He asked if that was done

Todd DePew, Deputy Highway Superintendent, said it was. Mr. DePew said Darrell Benedict and Councilman Woolsey met with McGoey, Hauser and Edsall to discuss the GIS system. 
Supervisor Booth asked what the Board wanted to do as far as paying these outstanding invoices. He asked Darrel Benedict and Todd DePew if the work listed on these invoices has been completed. 

Mr. DePew said the DPS allocation was not completed because the Highway Department purchased their own GPS unit and the GPS integration was not needed because they used the information that was collected for base water instead of using the DPS receivers. 
Supervisor Booth asked if the GIS phase I was completed, which would include the format, street map, aerial map, software training and stormwater access table. 
Mr. DePew said it had been and the price to maintain this system is $10,000.00 per year. 

Mr. Osborne said the stormwater access table is required by the DEC for the discharge permit. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to pay the following invoices submitted by McGoey, Hauser and Edsall as follows:

INVOICE NUMBER



AMOUNT

07-1284 




$2,835.00

08-1142


 

  3,895.00 

08-1258 


 

  2,708.00 

GRAND TOTAL                                              9,438.00 

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Benedict said this item should be put in the 2009 budget as a line item.

Supervisor Booth said for other projects or purchases a proposal should be submitted and approved by the Board before it is purchased.
Councilman Benedict asked if the sewer and water projects should be listed as line items in the budget. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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11.
RECREATION: 
A.
Budget Transfer:  Recreation Aide

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated June 20, 2008, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to transfer $4,500.00 from the Administration Equipment/Other Capital account number 7020-0200 to the Youth/Adult Personal Services account 7310-0100. This transfer is to cover the increase in salary for Amanda Weidkam, who was promoted to the position of full time Recreation Aide. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

B.
Budget Transfer:  Field Groomer

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request dated June 13, 2008, submitted by Robert Petrillo, to transfer $975.00 from the Youth/Adult account # 7310-0200 and $250.00 from the Equipment/Other Capital account number 7310-0466 to Recreation-Administration Maintenance Contracts/Leases account number 7110-0200. The total amount of this transfer is $1,225.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
DISCUSSION: Mr. Petrillo’s memo stated in addition to the $9,000.00 already in the budget under appropriation number 7110-0200, this transfer will cover the total cost of the field groomer at $10,225.00.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

12.
RECEIVER OF TAXES:  Authorization to Interview

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated June 23, 2008, submitted by Mary Lou Venuto, Receiver of Taxes, to start interviewing for a part-time employee. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

13.
ZONING:


A.
Local Law Amendment:  Accessory Apartments

Supervisor Booth said a Public Hearing was held for the Local Law amending the zoning of the code for Accessory Apartments. There were several concerns that were brought up by the Board Members. Councilman Woolsey wanted to put a limit on the number of people who could live in an accessory apartment. 
Mark Taylor said there are only two bedrooms allowed in an accessory apartment with a minimum size of 450 square feet and a maximum size of 700 square feet. 

Tom Dubetsky, Safety Officer, said there is a limit on the amount of people based on the square footage of occupancy in the Town Code. It states there must be 50 square feet of sleeping space per occupant. 
It was the overall decision of the Board to limit the number of people in an accessory apartment to five. They also agreed that an accessory apartment must be owner-occupied and if the residence does not have Town sewer and does have a septic system, the leach fields must be approved by a certified engineer.
Mark Taylor asked the Board if it was their desire to set a Public Hearing for July 21st.
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to a set a Public Hearing in regard to a Resolution of Adoption of Local Law for Amending Chapter 185 entitled Zoning of the Code of the Town of Newburgh Accessory Apartments for July 21st at 7:00 p.m.. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 


B.
Local Law Amendment: Clothing Bins

Mark Taylor said there were two points raised one by Councilman Woolsey and the other by Councilman Piaquadio. Councilman Woolsey suggested there should be a distance restriction between clothing bins incorporated into the Local Law. Councilman Piaquadio suggested there should be a limit on the number of clothing bins per lot incorporated into the Local Law. Mr. Taylor’s concern is if the Law limits the permits to limited tax qualified not-for- profits, the Building Department could be put in the position of saying that a clothing bin can not be placed by a not-for- profit because it is too close to another not-for-profit clothing bin

. 
Councilman Woolsey suggested only not-for-profit agencies with property in the Town of Newburgh be allowed to have a clothing bin for their organization on their property.
The Board asked Tom Dubetsky, Safety Officer, his opinion. He responded that the Town does not have a problem enforcing this code. At present, when Code Compliance asks an organization to remove a bin it is done. 

It was the overall decision of the Board to restrict the application for a clothing bin permit to not-for- profit organizations who own property in the Town of Newburgh. The entities that are allowed to place clothing bins are not-for-profit organizations such as ambulance corps, fire companies and districts, veterans’ organizations and churches.

Mark Taylor said essentially the Board has added two criteria to the Local Law. The first is no person or entity shall place or retain any clothing bin container on property other than that of property owned by a not-for-profit organization (ambulance corps, fire companies and districts, veterans’ organizations and churches) with premises in the Town of Newburgh. The second criterion is no more than two clothing bin containers shall be placed on a single parcel. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to set a Public Hearing date of July 21st  at 7:15 p.m. for the amendment to the Local Law for Clothing Bins. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 


C.
Local Law Overlay District for Heavy Equipment/Recreational Vehicle

This item was discussed after item number 7 on the agenda.
14.
TOWN CLERK:  Computer Reserve Withdrawal
MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to take $480.00 out of the Computer Reserve Fund for the request dated June 18, 2008, submitted by Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, for an APC Smart-UPS 750VA UBS & Serial – UPS external – AC 120V – 500 watt – 750 VA-6 output connector – 328463. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   
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MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to pay the invoice dated June 16, 2008 submitted by Third Eye Technologies for an APC Smart-UPS 750VA UBS & Serial – UPS external – AC 120V – 500 watt – 750 VA-6 output connector – 328463, in the amount of $480.00. This unit is for the Town Clerk’s Office. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

15.
ENGINEERING:  


A.
Delaware Aqueduct Tap Filtration Plant:



1.     Resolution of Lead Agency 
James Osborne, Town Engineer, said the Town has declared its intent for Lead Agency for the Delaware Aqueduct Tap Filtration Plant and now the Town is declaring itself as Lead Agency.  
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of the Town Board determining to assume the position of Lead Agency for the Delaware Aqueduct Tap Filtration Plant project in a coordinated review under SEQRA. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

2.     Bond Counsel Proposal

Mr. Osborne said the Town Board appointed Douglas Goodfriend of Orrick, Herrington & Sutcliffe, as bond counsel at the organizational meeting. The New York State Environmental Facilities Corporation has asked for a written proposal and agreement. Mr. Goodfriend has provided a proposal for the Board’s approval for the work associated with issuing Bonds through the E.F.C. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve The Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York proposed sale of Bonds to E.F.C. – Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Filtration System - $6,500,000.00 serial bonds. (see attached) The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

DISCUSSION: Mark Taylor said he is also required to submit a proposal. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  

B.
Highway Electrical Renovations:  Award of Contract



This item was removed from the agenda.

C.
Hydrant Cleaning & Painting:  Award of Contract

Mr. Osborne said he and Bill Puchalski, Water Superintendent, have met with Highland Home, the low bidder for the hydrant cleaning and painting. Based upon their interview, they are recommending this project be awarded to the low bidder.
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked if there will be a review of the hydrants that are being done. 
Mr. Osborne said there would be and the contract also has a termination clause if the work is not completed successfully. 

Councilwoman Greene asked who will determine the colors for the hydrants.

Mr. Osborne said Mr. Puchalski will determine the safety colors.
Councilman Piaquadio thanked Councilwoman Greene for her efforts to have the hydrants refurbished. 
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to award the bid for the fire hydrants, cleaning, preparation and painting bid to Highland Home, located at 6 N. Division Street, Peeksill, New York, in the amount of $49.50 per hydrant with a total amount of $19,800.00. They were the lowest bidder. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  

D.
Stormwater Performance Security:  Hillside Land Development (Jeanne Dr.)

Mr. Osborne submitted a construction cost estimate for the stormwater management facilities to be constructed as part of the Hillside Land Development – Jeanne Drive site. The cost estimate prepared by Maser Consulting, located in Pennsylvania, is for a total estimated construction cost of $116,400.00. This figure includes engineering and survey services for the completion of As-Built Drawings. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated June 11, 2008, submitted by James Osborne, for the construction cost estimate prepared by Maser Consulting, P.A., for the Hillside Land Development – Jeanne Drive construction in the amount of $116,400.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked if the 4 percent inspection fee was added to the total.

Mr. Osborne said the inspection fee is not applicable to this project.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 


E.
Chadwick Lake Filter Plant

Mr. Osborne said there is a proposal for the asbestos abatement services to be added to the design and the construction services. The revised proposal includes asbestos abatement specs and drawings to be included in the bid package. Item number 2 on the proposal for abatement monitoring services is an estimated cost depending on the amount of survey work that needs to be done. The new Engineering Services Proposal for the work is $13,695.00 plus per diem services for asbestos monitoring. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Fellenzer Engineering, LLP revised proposal, dated June 3, 2008/revised June 16, 2008 for the boiler & oil tank replacement – Filter Plant FE project number 07-528, in the amount of $13,695.0000 plus per diem services for asbestos monitoring. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 


F.
Fuel Management Improvements: Engineering Services Proposal 

Mr. Osborne said he has met with Clough Harbour & Associates LLP and has shown them all of the facilities. Clough Harbour & Associates presented a proposal to provide professional engineering services relative to the evaluation of various components of the underground storage tank systems at the Town Highway Department, Police Department, Public Service Building and the Fleet Maintenance facility.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the proposal which provides professional engineering consulting services to underground storage tanks at the Town Highway Department, Police Department, Public Service Building and the Fleet Maintenance facility, in the amount of $9,500.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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 16.
(add on) JUSTICE COURT:  Full Time Clerks
Supervisor Booth said Sophia Graham and Joan Lane are currently working at the Justice Court. They are provisional employees and have passed the Civil Service test. Jude Martini, Town Justice, has requested that both Ms. Graham and Ms. Lane be appointed to the two vacant Court Clerk positions available in his court. They will become permanent Civil Service employees and their pay rate will remain the same. They will be non-union employees. 
Councilwoman Greene said that it states that Joan Lane is working full time as an exempt Court Clerk. It is her interpretation that this is an appointment at the discretion of the Judge rather than being Civil Service. She would like this clarified. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated June 20, 2008, submitted by Jude T. Martini, Town Justice, to appoint Sophia Graham and Joan Lane, as permanent Civil Service Court Clerks, with a start date of July 10, 2008 at a pay rate of $12.00 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

17.
(add on) TOWN HISTORIAN: Removal of Historic Rock in Algonquin Park

Supervisor Booth said that Les Cornell, Town Historian, has submitted a memo dated June 25, 2008, requesting the Town Board pass a Resolution condemning the action taken by Orange County Parks Department in destroying the rock in the field of Algonquin Park, The rock was a unique attraction for the park. The destruction was done despite the agreements and assurances given by past County Officials for the preservation of the rock. 
Supervisor Booth asked the opinion of the Board. 
The Board agreed that they did not own the land the rock was on and all agreed to take no action.
18.
(former 16)
ADJOURNMENT
MOTION was made at 10:00 by Councilman Woolsey to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

Meeting adjourned at 10:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
___________________________      _______________________________
                 Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk      Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

